

EAST RIDING COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP
MEETING HELD 0930
Monday 19th March 2018
Room 1 County Hall, Beverley

NOTES

Attendance:

Marie Chappell	(MC)	Safeguarding Adults Board
Kevin Hall	(KHa)	Director Children and Families Services
Kate Munson	(KM)	Director National Probation Service
Amy Gilbert	(AG)	East Riding and Hull CRC
Robbie Walker-Brown	(RWB)	Business Development Manager – PCC Office
Max Hough	(MH)	East Riding of Yorkshire Council
Paul Abbott	(PJA)	Interim Head of Housing, Transportation and Public Protection
Cllr Horton (in the Chair)	(SH)	Cabinet Member and Portfolio Holder for Comm Safety
Ian Dixon	(ID)	Chief Inspector – Humberside Police
Sian Broughton	(SB)	CEO – ERVAS
Tony Margetts	(TM).	East Riding of Yorkshire Public Health

No	Item	Action
1	Welcome and Introductions & apologies Apologies were received from Keith Hunter Susan Oliver Neil Griffiths Scott Young Philip Gadd Philip Ward Christine Wilson	-
2	Notes of the meeting held on 18 December 2017 Approved Matters arising from the minutes Will be dealt with in the main agenda	
3	Police and Crime Commissioner – Keith Hunter Mr Hunter has committed to attend the June meeting but was not available for this discussion	
4	Community Safety Partnership Strategy MH summarised the changes requested. Need to also update theme leads and change the references to Bridlington South to Bridlington. Otherwise, the Board approved the document. No further discussion required.	MH
5	Crime Reduction Fund consideration / approval of bids	MH DF

	<p>The CRF / Two Ridings document was tabled and discussed. No objections were made to the current spending position – 2017/18 funding has been exhausted. PJA described the process for next year’s funding in CRF which extends funding for Two Ridings for one quarter, ERYC will launch a tender to re-let the contract, with options to extend to cover the potential duration of the funding.</p> <p>All panel recommendations were approved by the CSP</p>	
6	<p>Scrutiny of Phase One Project Evaluation forms</p> <p>MH delivered a presentation which covered the highlights of the various papers tabled with the item. It summarised positive progress and areas of development for each of the projects described by projects funded. CSP members asked for the circulation of the presentation after the meeting and agreed that this was a good way to cover the information available from services and project feedback.</p>	MH
7	<p>Declarations of interest</p> <p>PCC Grant Funding – Phase 2 – consideration</p> <p>PJA summarised the finance report.</p> <p>The PCC has recently confirmed that both Phase 2 & 3 monies will be subject to a requirement to allocate a proportion of the grant to CRF. The CSP will have to put a cap on some of the phase 2 monies to prevent overspending. .</p> <p>RWB described the recent news received about the additional Phase 3 funding, the CRF extension and ‘top-slice’ and members expressed a need for a summary document to describe current spending positions and totals still available.</p> <p>CSP agreed to roll over pending Phase 2 applications and consider all apps together with same criteria.</p> <p>RWB confirmed that funding would be available for three years and therefore subject to adequate performance and outcome reporting, services / projects could get 3 year approval. Local approval decisions rest with the CSP.</p> <p>RWB also confirmed PCC’s office are working on clarifying some of the grant conditions.</p> <p>Also working on making grant claiming more efficient and effective. Discussion arose in relation to Not in Our Community (NIOC) funding.</p> <p>KHa agreed to fund Not in Our Communities Campaign project as an interim step prior to an application being considered by CSP funding panel.</p>	DF MH
8	<p>Briefing papers / Standing items from Members :-</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> i) Community Trigger – <i>this is an annual update</i> ii) National Probation Service update – KM summarised the tabled paper and described recruitment pressures etc iii) CRC update. AG summarised the tabled paper & described a key feature of recent work, the roll-out of the Alcohol Abstinence Requirement. Also described the overlap with 	

	<p>serious acquisitive crime and the need for effective co-ordination of the sub groups. Re-offending group meets again on 8 May.</p> <p>iv) Adult Safeguarding Board update. MC described a further commitment made by statutory partners for 3 year core funding for the Board. SAB will also participate in Modern Slavery Partnership.</p> <p>v) Children’s Safeguarding Board – no update as the Board does not meet until 24 March 2018. (KHa)</p> <p>vi) Ditto (KHa)</p>	
9	<p>Domestic Abuse Sub Group update from MH</p> <p>MH covered the rationale and items covered at the first sub group meeting, undertaking to circulate the delivery plan</p> <p>Members requested a feedback report about White Ribbon and agreed the terms of reference subject to some minor changes.</p> <p>i “...develop local responses not issues...”</p> <p>ii “also develop victim services not just perpetrators”</p> <p>MH will discuss performance reporting with Margaret Wood from the Children’s Safeguarding Board</p> <p>PJA confirmed that the services are exploring the merits of the performance reporting tool known as the ‘outcome star’</p>	<p>MH</p> <p>MH</p>
10	<p>Any Other Business</p> <p>PJA asked for agenda items and discussion points for future meetings. Potential for updates on priority areas to have a rolling programme discussed. He also outlined a Data Workshop to be held on the Bridlington project on 23 March.</p>	
11	<p>Date and Time of future meetings (all at County Hall)</p> <p>Monday 18 June @9.30</p> <p>Monday 17 September 2018@9.30</p> <p>Monday 17 December 2018@9.30</p> <p>Monday 18 March 2019@9.30</p>	